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BACKGROUND: 

Washington has a standards-based system of accountability, instructional leadership 
and support that has evolved over more than a decade. The continuity and consistency 
of this system over time represents major investments in funding, teaching, and learning 
in the K-12 system. Due to concerns that only fifty eight percent (58%) of the students 
who took the 10th grade mathematics Washington Assessment of Student Learning 
(WASL) in 2006 met the standards needed for high school graduation, the State Board 
of Education (SBE), Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) and 
Professional Educator Standards Board (PESB) created a Joint Mathematics Action 
Plan to address ways to examine and improve the educational system for our 
mathematics students. An update on the progress for implementing this plan will be 
reviewed at the Board meeting. 
 
 In addition, the Governor of Washington commissioned a Committee, “Washington 
Learns,” which recently completed an eighteen month review of the entire education 
system. Both the Joint Mathematics Action Plan and the Governor call for an 
independent review of Washington’s K-12 mathematics standards (the Essential 
Academic Learning Requirements and Grade Level Expectations). The SBE has agreed 
to lead the independent review. At the January 26, 2007, meeting, SBE members 
adopted a charge to contract with a respected national Consultant or Consultants to 
conduct this independent review and subsequently report recommendations back to the 
SBE and the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction for appropriate action. 
 
A request for proposals has been issued (the full copy may be found on our Web site 
http://www.sbe.wa.gov/pressrelease/mathpanel.htm). Proposals are due on Friday, 
March 2. The Executive Committee and Steve Floyd, Chair of the Mathematics 
Subcommittee, will review proposals and hope to make a decision by Wednesday, 
March 7. Edie Harding has sent an email to over 50 people (higher education and K-12 
mathematics faculty, business members, K-12 curriculum and administrators, and  
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parents) inviting them to submit a one page letter stating their qualifications and interest 
for serving on a panel of Washingtonians who will work with the consultant hired. Those 
applications are due in mid-March. Edie Harding will select panel members from the 
applicants. The work of the consultant and Washington panel is expected to begin in 
early April and conclude by mid-August. 
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